Lewis he asked for volunteer help from the University of Washington. Many departments responded, including that of history. Professors O. H. Richardson, J. N. Bowman and Edmond S. Meany have given lectures there in the courses scheduled. The National Board of Historical Service is now planning to have a regular course of illustrated historical lectures given in each one of the cantonments. Camp Lewis will be included in the new plan. W. O. Easton, associate educational director of the National War Work Council, says of this co-ordinated plan: "giving to the men a more adequate background for the war, and in this way help to create an army morale which will forward the causes for which we are fighting."

Memorial Services for the Whitman Massacre

The seventieth anniversary of the famous Whiteman massacre was celebrated in Walla Walla on the evening of November 28, 1917.

President S. B. L. Penrose of Whitman College introduced seven of the eleven living survivors of the massacre as follows: Mrs. Gertrude Jane Hall Denny, of Portland, Ore.; Mrs. Phoebe McKay, of Oakland, Cal.; Mrs. Edgar Copley (sister of Mrs. McKay), of Riverside, Cal.; Mrs. Elizabeth Spaulding Warren, of Cataldo, Idaho; Mrs. Nancy Osborne Jacobs, of Portland, Ore.; Mr. Osborne (brother of Mrs. Jacobs), of Bandon, Ore.; Oscar Canfield, of Clarkston, Wash. Mrs. McKay and Mrs. Copley are daughters of Luke Woodward Saunders.

Brief addresses were delivered by Mr. Canfield and Mrs. McKay, two of the survivors, and the principal address of the occasion was given by William Denison Lyman, professor of history in Whitman College, Walla Walla.